




 

 

 

 

February 22, 2022 

  

 

The Alaska State Legislature 

Capitol Building 

Juneau, Alaska 99801 

 

Dear Honorable Members of the Alaska State Legislature: 

 

I am writing you today to encourage your support of the Alaska Railroad’s efforts to receive 

legislative authority to bond for $60 million for the replacement of the passenger cruise dock in 

Seward.  

 

The current dock was built in 1966 and needs to be replaced in order to continue to serve the 

200,000 cruise ship passengers that cross over it every year during their visits to Alaska. Many of 

those passengers make up the more than 160,000 guests that pass through the doors of the Alaska 

SeaLife Center. These passengers support the Alaska SeaLife Center, the statewide tourism 

industry, and the thousands of Alaskans who work in this industry doing everything from drive 

buses, work in coffee shops, run small and large hotels, and provide visitor adventures. 

Additionally, the bed taxes, head taxes, sales taxes, and other fees that those visitors pay support 

necessary services for the residents of Seward and all of Alaska. 

 

The Alaska SeaLife Center has a critical relationship with the Alaska Railroad and the cruise 

ship industry. The presence and quality of their infrastructure impacts the success of our summer 

visitor season as well as the local Seward economy. A new facility is vital to maintain passengers 

arriving in Seward and in Alaska. 

 

Key to this proposal is that the bonding will not be done by the State of Alaska and the people of 

Alaska will not be paying the bill. The Alaska Railroad will use its bonding authority to raise the 

funds and the fees for the use of the dock will pay the bill. 

 

Thank you for your consideration and support of this effort, 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Tara L. Riemer, Ph.D.  

President and CEO 





February 16, 2022

The Alaska State Legislature
Capitol Building
Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Alaska Legislature

We encourage your support of the Alaska Railroad’s efforts to receive legislative
authority to bond for $60 million for the replacement of the passenger cruise dock in
Seward. The passenger dock is an important part of the infrastructure and the economy
not just in Seward but all along the Railbelt.

The current dock was built in 1966 and must be replaced in order to continue to serve
the 200,000 passengers that cross over it every year during their visits to Alaska. Those
visitors support my company and the jobs of thousands of other Alaskans who do
everything from drive buses, work in coffee shops, run small and large hotels, provide
visitor adventures, and just about anything else you can imagine doing in Alaska in the
summer. Additionally, the bed taxes, head taxes, sales taxes, and other fees that those
visitors pay support necessary services for the residents of Alaska.

Key to this proposal is that the bonding will not be done by the State of Alaska and the
people of Alaska will not be paying the bill. The Alaska Railroad will use it’s bonding
authority to raise the funds and the fees for the use of the dock will pay the bill.

Thank you for your support of this effort.

Respectfully,

Kirk Hoessle, President

Alaska Wildland Adventures

P.O. Box 389 • Girdwood, Alaska 99587 •  Direct: 907.783.2928
Toll-Free: 800.334.8730 •  Fax: 907.783.2130 •  Email: info@alaska-wildland.com

www.alaskawildland.com

mailto:info@alaska-wildland.com




 

1106 Port ave. 
PO Box 825 

Seward, AK 99664 
 

Phone: 1-907-224-2500 
www.catalyst-marine.com 

 

joe@catalyst-marine.com         Mobile: 907-362-1900 
 

February 22, 2022 
 
The Alaska State Legislature 
Capitol Building 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 
 
Dear Alaska Legislature, 
 
Catalyst Marine encourages your support of the Alaska Railroad’s efforts to receive legislative authority 
to bond for $60 million for the replacement of the passenger cruise dock in Seward. The passenger dock 
is an important part of the infrastructure and the economy not just in Seward but all along the Railbelt. 
In Seward alone the passenger dock supports hundreds of jobs year-round, facilitating Tourism, the oil 
industry, commercial fisheries, and research vessels. Without a serviceable dock many of these 
industries would suffer tremendously. 
 
Catalyst Marine cannot overemphasize the importance of this critical piece of infrastructure to the 
Seward community, southcentral region, and the State of Alaska! This is not just a seasonal facility used 
by the Cruise Industry that sits vacant the rest of the year. Catalyst, and other venders, rely on this dock 
for scheduled maintenance and emergency repairs on many of the different vessels that support 
Alaska’s industry. All companies, including ours, that support the development of Alaskan projects in 
Southcentral, the Interior, Western Alaska, and North Slope depend on this dock and its ability to safely 
provide a working platform for vessel repair in the times passenger ships are not using it. Since Seward 
is a year-round ice-free port, vessels arrive YEAR-ROUND and count on this dock to keep their operation 
up safely and efficiently running to supporting our entire state. 
 
The current dock was built in 1966, has outlived its intended service life, and must be replaced to 
continue to serve the 200,000 passengers that cross over it every year during their visits to Alaska. The 
visitor support in our community and the jobs of thousands of other Alaskans who do everything from 
drive buses, work in coffee shops, run small and large hotels, provide visitor adventures, and just about 
anything else you can imagine doing in Alaska in the summer. Additionally, the bed taxes, head taxes, 
sales taxes, and other fees that those visitors pay support necessary services for the residents of Alaska. 
 
Key to this proposal is that the bonding will not be done by the State of Alaska and the people of Alaska 
will not be paying the bill. The Alaska Railroad will use it’s bonding authority to raise the funds and the 
fees for the use of the dock will pay the bill. 
 
If there are any questions regarding our support or the importance of this project, I would gladly answer 
them, contact me at any time. 
Respectfully,  

 

Joseph C. Tougas 
President/Owner 

mailto:joe@catalyst-marine.com


 
 
 
 
 
February 16, 2022 
 
The Alaska State Legislature 
Capitol Building 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 
 
Dear Alaska State Legislature: 
 
 
On behalf of Explore Fairbanks, I am writing to encourage your support of the Alaska Railroad’s efforts 
to receive legislative authority to bond for $60 million for the replacement of the passenger cruise dock 
in Seward. The passenger dock is an important part of the infrastructure and the economy not just in 
Seward but all along the Railbelt, to include Interior Alaska. 
 
The current dock was built in 1966 and must be replaced in order to continue to serve the 200,000 
passengers that cross over it every year during their visits to Alaska. Many of these cruise ship 
passengers make their way up North to Denali National Park and Fairbanks and are vitally important to 
our summer visitor industry season. The 2016 Alaska Visitor Statistics Program (AVSP) estimated that 
approximately 41% of Fairbanks summer visitors make their way here by way of the Cross Gulf of 
Alaska cruise/land tours. These visitors stay in hotels, eat at restaurants, shop at stores, participate in 
tours and attractions, and make significant contributions to our local economy. 
 
Key to this proposal is that the bonding will not be done by the State of Alaska and the people of Alaska 
will not be paying the bill. The Alaska Railroad will use its’ bonding authority to raise the funds and the 
fees for the use of the dock will pay the bill. 
 
Thank you for your support of this important project, and for your service to the State of Alaska. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
 
 
Scott J. McCrea 
President and CEO 
 
 





 

 

PREMIER ALASKA TOURS | 1900 PREMIER COURT | ANCHORAGE, AK 99502  

DIRECT: (907) 279.0001 | FAX: (907) 279.0002 | www.PremierAlaskaTours.com 

 

 

 

February 17, 2022 

 

 

Alaska State Legislature 

Capitol Building 

Juneau, AK   99801 

 

To the Alaska State Legislature  

 

Premier Alaska Tours asks for your support of the Alaska Railroad’s request to receive legislative 

authority to bond for $60 million as they work to replace the passenger cruise dock in Seward.   

 

Alaska needs safe and reliable port facilities in order to maximize any efforts at building 

economic diversity and stability.  The existing passenger dock in Seward was constructed in 1966 

and has surpassed the intended lifespan of this facility. A new port in Seward must be built with 

an eye towards the future of increased passenger traffic, larger cruise ships, and more arrivals 

throughout the calendar year. 

 

With over 60% of our annual revenues coming directly from the cruise industry, Premier Alaska 

Tours is dependent on infrastructure that promotes this important segment of our economy.   With 

this bonding proposal, it is important to note that this project will not be paid for by the state of 

Alaska or our residents, but instead the bonds will be paid by users of the facility and the cruise 

customers that are served.   

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 907-279-0001. 

 

 

Best regards, 

 
 

 
 

Josh Howes  

President  
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